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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on August 8th, 2023 at 7:00 pm.   Heather Anderson was not present for the meeting but attended by phone.   Ann Hixson did act as the deputy clerk and took meeting minutes.  Jerry Johnson was also not present. The minutes from the July meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Al Bergquist and seconded by Ed Clem.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  Ed Clem brought a motion to approve with Wayne Jacobson seconding it.   
Rick Renner was present to discuss the signs on Tradewinds Road and discussed a troubling incidence that occurred due to the lack of signage.  Jason Rosing advised he will talk to Dennis and Grant Bartunek about the signs and Lake Eunice is actively working on updating its signage for the entire township.
Mr. Renner also had two Road Encroachment forms to put in two septic’s:  14512 Tradewinds and 14522 Tradewinds.
Mr. Renner also brought up trees that need to be cut down over on Blue Water Bay-Jason Rosing advised Carr Tree Services has been hired to do the trimming/brushing.
L and M has been hired for fall spraying. 
After review, Ed Clem did bring a motion to accept the Road Encroachments.
Dan Thorson also brought a Road Encroachment for the board to review-11723 Isthmus Beach Rd.  The board did review and Al Bergquist did bring a motion with Ed Clem seconding it.
Scott Waltz was present from Meadowland Surveying.  He is there representing Raz Estates-a 17 condo parcel off of Highway 11.  He is asking for an extension for this to build the road.  He did start this process with Becker County 2 years ago and has exceeded their timelines.  Ed Clem did support this plan with keeping the same conditions Becker County put in place two years ago.  Ed Clem advised it is the duty of Lake Eunice to extend the plat since Becker County will not.  Mr. Waltz advised he will email the conditions to Heather Anderson.  A plat was left with the board to review.  Ed Clem did bring a motion to allow for the extension and allow for the conditions set forth by Becker County “as is” Wayne Jacobson did second this. 
Greg Jensen was present to discuss a culvert that was replaced over on Dorff Beach Road.  He was asking why it was replaced.  He stated that it should not have been replaced and is actually on his property.  Jason Rosing advised that during a storm in the Spring of 2022-the road washed out and there was corn from the field that covered the road.  Jason Rosing also advised the township received a FEMA grant to pay for this.  Mr. Jensen advised he is upset the township used tax payer dollars for this needless project.  He thinks that Lake Eunice is not being a responsible steward of the dollars.  
The Minnesota Association of Townships is meeting on Monday, August 14th, 2023. The board was shared the invite.  
This meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm by motion from Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem. 
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